
Beautification Commission Minutes 
July 12, 2021 
Strother Conference Room 
 
Call to Order. Bruce called the meeting to order at 6:08 p.m. In attendance: Bruce Holiman, Sarah 
DeBray, Lila Raymond and Charlotte Lee. City staff, Glenda Masters.  
 
Approval of Minutes. Sarah DeBray moved that the minutes from June be approved as presented. Bruce 
Holliman seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  
 
Budget Review. Glenda gave a brief update on the budget, there have been no changes since the start 
of the new fiscal year. Glenda reminded the commission that the budget accounts for all its current 
annual programming.   
 
New Business. Knights of Columbus Adopt-A-Spot: Kim has been communicating with the Knights of 
Columbus regarding their adopt-a-spot on Blackwell Rd. They’ve indicated that they need to pull out of 
the program as it is no longer a priority program for them.  Kim noted that the Adopt-a-Spot sign should 
be taken down. Glenda will connect with city leadership to figure out how to get the sign taken down as 
well as figure out who takes responsibility of maintain the roundabout going forward.   
 
MODOT Right of Ways Beautification. Kim mentioned that the 470/50 interchange is full of weeds. 
Glenda said she would contact MODOT to determine how to go about weeding and possibly reseeding 
the area.  
 
Other Business. Amtrak Adopt-a-Spot. The group confirmed that July 27 at 6pm is when the mulch and 
weeding will take place at the Amtrak Adopt-a-Spot. Glenda will get mulch there before the group 
arrives. Rosehill Gardens came and removed one of the dead shrubs.  
 
Boards and Commissions Reorganization: The City Manager is expected to review the scope of the 
transition with City Council in August, this was pushed back from July. There is no proposed timeline for 
when the transition will take effect.  
 
 
Announcements.  
 
Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 6:37 p.m.  


